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COURT OF PETTY SESSIONS 

The  Norfolk Island Court of Petty Sessions will sit in Norfolk Island commencing Wednesday 14th December 2022   at 
9.30am  in the court house, Kingston. 

Dated: 28 November 2022 ALLEN BATAILLE 
CLERK OF THE COURT OF PETTY SESSIONS 

PASTURAGE AND ENCLOSURE ACT 1949 APPLICATION FOR PASTURAGE RIGHTS FOR THE TWELVE 
MONTHS COMMENCING 1 APRIL 2023 
PASTURAGE RIGHTS APPLICATIONS 

 
In accordance with sub‐section 5(a) and (b) of the Pasturage and Enclosure Act 1949 (NI) a cattle owner may on the 
form provided, and during the last 14 days of December in any year apply to the General Manager for a right of 
pasturage for the year commencing on the next succeeding 1 April. 

Application forms may be obtained from the Norfolk Island Regional Council’s website 
http://www.norfolkisland.gov.nf/council/council‐documents/cattle or from Customer Care, 
9 New Cascade Road. Application forms can be lodged in person to Customer care or via email 
customercare@nirc.gov.nf 

To be eligible to be granted pasturage rights, an applicant must be an individual who: 

• is at least 18 years of age, and 
• must be an owner of stock 

 
There are a limited number of pasturage rights available, and there will be no increase in the current number of tags in 
2023 – 2024. The Norfolk Island Regional Council allocates pasturage rights according to its policies and procedures 
which are applicable at the time. 

 
The Depasturing Cattle Policy, amongst other things, details Cattle Owner Responsibilities and can be viewed at: 
4.05 - Depasturing Cattle Policy.pdf (gov.nf)  

Fees 

The fee payable for each head of cattle over the age of 6 months is $150.00 and is payable after an applicant is advised 
if they have been successful in securing pasturage right(s). 

 
NOTE: 

PASTURAGE RIGHT APPLICATIONS RECEIVED BY THE NORFOLK ISLAND REGIONAL COUNCIL AFTER 31 
DECEMBER 2022 CANNOT BE ACCEPTED. 

Dated: 2 December 2022 PHILIP REID 
MANAGER PLANNING AND ENVIRONMENT 
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